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Hello Everyone!  
 
Hope everybody had a good January. 
The weather seems to be in our favor. 
 
We had a great meeting on 4 
February at Kelly’s diner. Had almost 
20 people show up with a few new 
faces. At the get-together we 
discussed upcoming events for the 
club. I am quite sure that Lew will 
include those in the newsletter and if 
anybody has any input in regards to 
them or somewhere else they would 
like to visit, let us know. 
 
Thanks so much and have a safe 
month 
 

Regards 
Dan and Shirley  
 
Daniel P. Johnson, PhD 
Creative Presentations 
DJsKreativ@aol.com 
316-641-1589 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

SAT LIAR'S CLUB 7pm at 

BRAUM'S, Seneca & Douglas 

One Picture is worth  
1,000 words. 

 
Any Questions….?  



IN THE REAR VIEW   

The British Car Club of Wichita,  

Kansas (BCCW)   
held an organizational Breakfast Meeting on 
Feb 4, 2023 at Kelley's Family Restaurant, 
2131 S. Broadway.  
 
Attendees: 
 Dan Johnson, President 
 Tammy Vandruff, Financial Officer 
 Shirley Helm, Secretary 
 Hank Brillhart, Technical Advisor 
 Rod MacLean, Technical Advisor 
 Lewis Blackwell, Newsletter Editor 
 Sharon Brillhart, SCCA Rep. 
 Ric Wolford, Sponsor, Douglas 
 Photographic Imaging & Website 
 2300 E Douglas, Wichita Ks 67214 
 316-264-3014 
 Roger Pitts 
 John & Sue Kelly  
 Harry & Annette Price 
 Larry Simpson 
 Mike Holder 
 Stuart Kowalski 
 Robert & Collette Baptista 
 
Lewis called the meeting open at 9:34 am. 
Dan welcomed everyone to the gathering 
and addressed some of the club concerns:  
Low participation due to the Covid 
disruption of all public-interactive events, 
and the fact that avg age of members & 
cars is older, etc.  
 

Dan noted Membership Dues were revised 
at a previous 2022 meeting of the club 
officers. As of January 2023, Dues are 
$10 for a full year,  with NEW memberships 
prorated by remaining months. All renewals 
are to be at full amount of $10/full year. 
 
All Saturday Gatherings will continue at 
Braum's Ice Cream Restaurant , just north 
of Seneca & West Douglas , 6pm in the 
winter, 7pm in the summer until further 
notice. 
 
Dan called for suggestions of activities and 
driving adventures. A large response to 
possible events and driving activities came 
from all present. The balance of the 
meeting consisted of collecting and 
recording all suggestions, both near-term 
and future months.  
 
PLEASE FIND ON THE NEXT PAGE       
LIST OF PROPOSED ACTIVITIES.  
Feel free to send or email your preferences 
for activities and driving lunch or dinner 
trips, 1-day out-and-back destinations, 
overnight events, car shows, museums, 
winery visits., and you-name-it.  
 
Please note that our car club does NOT 
require ownership of a British vehicle to 
qualify for membership or to participate in 
any event or gathering. 
 
Submitted for the Membership, 
Lewis Blackwell, Editor - 
Wing & Bonnet Newsletter 
The British Car Club of Wichita, Kansas (BCCW) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

FEEL FREE TO MAKE SUGGESTIONS OF DRIVING ADVENTURES  
CONTACT LEWIS BLACKWELL lewblac78@gmail.com or 316- 990-2533 



Larry Simpson    has invited 
us all to participate as a club in the 
Belle Plain  Festival & Car Show!  
 
Naturally, Larry will bring his                  
1963 SIIa 88 Land Rover Station Wagon.  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



HARRY'S TRACK TALK 
By Harry Price 
https://youtu.be/cCI9qrdPZBM 
 

Trolling for paying chumps,  uhhhh I 
mean championship quality race 
drivers, Version 2023. Actually, we are 
looking for drivers that can keep the car on 
the track, avoid contact, and bring the car 
back to the pits in one piece ready for the 
next driver. If you turn great lap times, 
wonderful!   But lap times come after  car 
preservation. 
 
Miss Cegenation  (who doesn't name 
their car?) a1997 BMW M3 Ford 351W 
powered, five-speed gearbox,  is going to 
Hallett, OK,  for the Champcar Races . It 
will be in Class EC . Pictures of the car and 
link to video with Bill driving are below: 
May 20-May 21, 2023 
HALLETT MOTOR RACING CIRCUIT 
8+7-Hour, Cleveland, OK 
$1,500 & 1/4 of fuel with four drivers 
$1,400 & 1/5 of fuel with five drivers 
 

Not really an arrive & drive. You will need to 
help with pit stops. In the event a trip to the 
cold pits is needed for repairs, helping 
hands and eyes are gratefully accepted. 
Stick around Fri & Sat evenings to help 
prep the car for the next day, and we will 
feed you. Good chow, venison burgers and 
brats.  
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=cCI9qrd
PZBM  

 
BELOW IS A CAPTURE FROM THE VIDEO: 

Jun 2022 NASA TREC Mini Enduro 
Ozarks International Raceway 
 



Joe Henning's White GT 
 
    Contact Joe with the following:  
    joerhenning@yahoo.com - 316-390-2164 
 
It would probably be a long story but I did 
do a complete rebuild from the ground up, 
on this 1974 1/2 MGBGT. It was a car from 
Bruce Hollembeak in Kansas City,  
Missouri. I had to do a color change back to 
the original color white. Someone had 
painted it a brownish-orange, mustard color. 
 
So basically, I rebuilt it from the ground up 
and replaced everything on the car with 
new parts and upgrades. Just wanted to 
share a few photos of the transformation 
 
IN THE BEGINNING…..... 

 

PASS TH' POUPON MUSTARD?   

 
PAINTED & PRIMED FOR PARTS  



STUFF THAT ENGINE 

SPARKLING CLEAN BITS  

FINAL ORNAMENTS ARE FITTED UP  

MGB GT RESTORATION ROLLOUT  

Pictorial essay submitted by Joe Henning 
 
Looks good, Joe! All that's left is to be done is to break a bottle of 
1974 Champagne over the nose of the bonnet!  …….The Editor 



USEFUL VIDEOS FOR YOU: 
 
There are a variety of videos available for you to 
download from Classic Motorsports on tool use.   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

…….or you can laboriously translate the following 
URL into Google: 
https://classicmotorsports.com/video/how-use-
multimeter-test-automotive-switches-
video/?mc_cid=dd64fdab8a&mc_eid=8e50f85d66 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Ric Wolford Sent This To The Attention 
of Engine Techies! 
 
THE FUTURE IS NOW: DIVING 
DEEP INTO TOTAL SEAL'S 
NEW METROLOGY KIT 
 
Access the FULL version of article with URL: 
https://www.enginelabs.com/news/the-future-is-
now-diving-deep-into-total-seals-new-metrology-kit/ 
 

If you’re a reader of EngineLabs, you’re 
likely somewhat familiar with what a 
profilometer is, what it measures, and how 
to interpret the data it provides. You 
probably also know what a fascination we 
have with tools, gadgets, and metrology 
(the science of precision measurement) in 

general. So believe us when we say, this 
new kit from Total Seal is going to change 
the game for the average end user. 
Quick Rundown Of Profilometer Basics 
First, let’s touch on what it is a profilometer 
does. Simply, a profilometer measures the 
profile of a surface — usually your cylinder 
wall — at a microscopic level. As an 
industry, we’ve learned over the past couple 
of decades that there can be significant 
power and longevity increases by simply 
getting a better cylinder wall finish. 
Obviously, you can only be as accurate with 
your finish as your ability to measure, and 
traditional profilometers give you some 
useful data: core roughness, peak height, 
valley depth, and overall average 
roughness. This data is extremely useful for 
a number of facets of ring seal. That data 
has allowed the engineers at companies 
like Total Seal and Rottler Machine to work 
together to get specific finishes for specific 
ring packs that are unlocking almost silly 
amounts of horsepower. Now, an even 
deeper look is possible, and you don’t even 
need a degree in metrology 



Where the traditional profilometer only 
provided an auto-scaled trace and 
averaged Rk, Rpk, and Rvk numbers, this 
new software will show you any outliers, 
rather than just rolling it all into a single 
number. Additionally, by plotting the trace 
within a fixed zone, there are 
preprogrammed “bands” on the graph which 
allow you to visualize the acceptable peak 
heights and valley depths within the 
acceptable ranges. Then, getting even 
more advanced, there is a graph in the 
software that shows the shape of the peaks 
and valleys. This is useful not only in 
knowing the cylinder wall finish is correct, 
but also in tracking before and after running 
to ensure the rings have properly broken in 
on the cylinder walls. This data can be used 
on its own, or as part of overall trend 
analysis over the course of the engine’s 
lifespan. 
Additionally, with 270x magnification, you 
can actually inspect the surface finish and 
tell the quality of the finish. At that level of 
magnification, you can tell whether the 
material was cut cleanly, has folded over 
edges, is torn, or is burnished. You don’t 
need any special experience to determine 
that, either, as the kit includes a sample 
plate with different material conditions for 
you to use as a reference tool. 
This kit comes with everything you need to 

completely measure and document a 
cylinder’s surface finish, including the laptop 
itself. At the end of the day, if you are 
looking to increase your level of precision 
and documentation in your engine-building 
program, this one box from Total Seal will 
do exactly that. And besides the hardware 
and software, you get access to Total 
Seal’s experts who will help you dial in the 
perfect recipe for your ring seal soup. 

 
 
 
 
. 
 
 
 
 
 
Our thanks to Greg Acosta for his article and 
photos published in Engine Labs!     The Editor 
 

 

 

While we're on the 
subject of cars….  
 
Joe Henning still has a variety of 
used parts for MGB Triumph, Etc. 
 
Contact Joe at  316-390-2164  or  
 joerhenning@yahoo.com  



 

Steve Olson,  frequent contributor 
and a verifiable purveyor of all    
Things Strange and Wonderful ,   
sent our club this little A/C gem.  
From wherever Steve gets this stuff, 
here is a Built & Tested A/C for those 
who are unencumbered by the Fear of 
Failure. 

 
 
Steve says, " Charlie Hoch built 
something like this for his Spitfire.  He 
put the outlets down lower to cool the 
footwells.  He said it helped a lot at 
highway speed. " 
 
 
 



HANK'S GARAGE ~ 
 

 
Hank Brillhart is beginning to imitate a 
woodchuck coming out of his winter 
cave and into the sunshine of his 
garage to work on his Race Car! After 
all the good care & handling that the  
doctors inflicted on 
him, he's back to 
normal and ready to 
tackle the tear-down 
of the Miata engine 
for the SCCA Races.  
 
Sharon Brillhart will have the SCCA 
Schedule for this year.. 
Hank & Sharon always have the 
welcome mat out for anybody who 
would like to experience SCCA Cone 
Racing from behind either of their 
racecar windshields. It's probably 
addictive, but it's FAST FUN! 

If you'd like to see what the fun is all 
about, call Hank - 316-204-2596 or 
Sharon - 620-200-4959  
     

 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

2023 SCCA SCHEDULE 
 

MARCH 18  SALINA    TEST & TUNE 

MARCH 19  SALINA    SOLO RACES 

MARCH  25 WICHITA @ YODER SOLO RACES 

MARCH  26 WICHITA @ YODER SOLO RACES 

APRIL   15 SALINA    NOVICE RACES 

APRIL    16 SALINA    SOLO RACES 

APRIL    22 WICHITA @ YODER SOLO RACES 

APRIL    23 WICHITA @ YODER SOLO RACES 

MAY       13 SALINA    SOLO RACES 

MAY       14 SALINA    SOLO RACES 

MAY    20 WICHITA @ YODER SOLO RACES 

MAY     21 WICHITA @ YODER SOLO RACES 

 

SCCA RACING IS FUN! 



 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Rare 1962 Elva Mk VI Sports Racer 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 



ORANGE BLOSSOM TOUR 
2023 

February 26 - March 2 
 

Hub-Styled Tour takes place at an 
all-new location in Gainsville, 

Florida 
 

Price: $2,749 per person 
(Double occupancy.) 

 
 
 

 

SMOKY MOUNTAIN TOUR 
2023 

June 4 - 8 
 

New Location: Asheville NC 
Tackle the Carolinas' finest 

mountain switchbacks 
 

Price: $3,249 per person 
(Double occupancy.)  

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

BLUEGRASS TOUR 
APPALACHIANS 

2023 
 

February 26 - March 2 
 

Due to Response: 

Wave 1:  
October 8-12, 2023 

Wave 2:  
October 15-19, 2023 

A Hub-Style tour based in 
historic Berea, KY 

Price: $3,249 per person            
(Double occupancy.) 

 
 
 
 

START PLANNING NOW TO VENTURE 
OUT ONTO NEW & EXCITING 

HIGHWAYS AND CITIES. 
 

FIND NEW FUN PLACES TO SEE. 
FIND NEW FRIENDS 

 

                   READY? SET?  GO! 
 

 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

FEB 10 2023 - DRIVE YOUR TRIUMPH DAY 



 

 
 
 

 

 



 
 
 
  
 
  



 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

This well-photoed  Chiefs Fan House on Commercial Street in Sedgwick, KS, is  
just a couple doors south of The Hoof & Horn, a really great steak restaurant!  

 

Mail 2023 checks made payable to   

BCCW 

SEND to: Tammy Vandruff,     

 700 So. Madison, Wichita, KS 67211 

  

Membership dues are $10.00 for the 
full year starting in January 2023.  
New memberships prorated.  
Renewals at full $10/year. 

SLING your articles over th' fence to: Lewis Blackw ell, Editor, lewblac78@gmail.com  316-990-2533 


